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December 5, 2022 
 
To:  Lake and Peninsula School Board 
From:  Tim McDermott 
 
 
Re:  Maintenance Report 
 
 
With the month of December upon us the Maintenance Department is 
grateful for the unseasonably mild temperatures.  During November 
the two traveling maintenance personnel, Carl Adams and Marc 
Gibbs, were able to spend a total of 29-man days in the field.  
Together with site-based personnel this Maintenance team worked at 
Levelock, at Port Heiden, at Pilot Point, at Newhalen, and at Chignik 
Bay.  The Maintenance Department continues to be dependent on the 
principals and head teachers throughout the district for the 
organization and supervision of operational maintenance utilizing site 
personnel and local resources.  Appreciation to the head teachers and 
principals for their communications with the Maintenance 
Department that are critical to this effort. 
 
Internally, work continues on accumulating and reporting of energy 
data, providing support related to CIP eligibility and priorities, health, 
safety, training, and compliance requirements.   
 
As Christmas break approaches, (two weeks to go until a well-
deserved break for the students and staff at the halfway mark), the 
Maintenance Department urges that everyone living, working, using, 
and going to school at LPSD continue to be conscious of the facilities 
and diligent about following the procedures for reporting data and  



 
 
 
requesting maintenance.  This extends to the communities.  It is 
bound to get colder and the days shorter over the course of this 
month.  Please be prepared.  The Maintenance contact remains the 
same, email to maintenance@lpsd.com with as much information as 
possible, make/model numbers, picture(s) if possible, and a brief 
description of the problem or request, office phone, usually a 
message, 907-268-640, ext. 228, or by cell phone contact to Tim 
McDermott, 907-469-0460.  Thank you for your patience, support, 
and communication. 
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